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Children and Families, Early Years Division 
Weekly News Bulletin: 25th November 2020 
Prime Minister, Boris Johnson, announces the COVID-19 Winter Plan
On Monday, the Prime Minister announced the COVID-19 Winter Plan setting out how national restrictions will be lifted on Wednesday 2 December. On this date, England will move back into a regional, tiered approach. There will be 3 local tiers of restrictions:
· Tier 1: Medium alert
· Tier 2: High alert
· Tier 3: Very High alert
These rules will apply from 00:01 on Wednesday 2 December. Current national restrictions must be followed until this time. 

Since the summer, the government’s priority has been to ensure that education remains open and in England, education settings will continue to remain open in all tiers. Children’s life chances, as well as the long-term health of the economy, depend upon children and students continuing to learn and develop vital skills, and adults being able to train and retrain to meet the changing needs of industry and the economy. 

Thanks to the enormous effort by early years practitioners, teachers, lecturers and support staff who have worked so hard to implement protective measures, 99% of schools have been open throughout the term so far, with millions of children and young people benefitting from attending their early years setting, school or college throughout the term.

We will be updating our guidance in the coming days to reflect how settings should operate under the Local Restriction Tiers.




























Funded Early Education
Important things to remember … making sure you get the right payment at the right time
Start and Finish Dates

· The EY Portal dates are set to default to 01/09/2020, 01/01/2021 or 01/04/2021.  This must be changed by you to reflect the correct start date of the child. This is the 2, 3 & 4 year funding actual start date, not including settling in days.
· Once the correct start date is used, this will determine the number of weeks/hours the child can be funded for. 
· If a child starts mid term – you must check if the child has been receiving funding anywhere else, firstly with the parent and/or with the Early Years team.  Using the actual date the child started with you will help with apportioning funding to both settings (if that is the case).
· If a child leaves your setting please use the last date the child was actually at your setting; not the end of the week or end of term.
· A child cannot go from term time to stretched, or stretched to term time in their funded year as they may not have sufficient hours.



 













	







Important improvements to the coronavirus (COVID-19) testing call centre (119)
The options that you will be asked to select when calling the coronavirus (COVID-19) testing centre on 119 are changing. These changes have been made to make the process quicker and clearer for schools and further education providers to reach the education support team.
This helpline can be used to answer questions on the following: 
· how to order additional coronavirus (COVID-19) home testing kits
· your Unique Organisation Number (UON)
· account adjustments (for example updating your shipping address or changing an email address)
· general queries relating to testing
When calling 119, please select the following options to be directed straight to the schools and further education providers support team:
· if you are calling from England (option 1), Scotland (option 2) Wales (option 3) or Northern Ireland (option 4)
· select whether you would like to hear how the data captured during the call is used (option 1) or to continue to additional options (option 2)
You will then be asked to choose a further option:
· if you are calling because you have an upcoming hospital procedure, or from an organisation who receives test kits directly from the national testing programme, select option 1
· if you are an individual, such as a student, a parent or a carer, and are conducting testing off site and require support, please select option 2
It is important that you contact the correct helpline as it will help the coronavirus (COVID-19) testing call centre resolve your query as quickly as possible.
The helpline is open 7am to 11pm daily.




 


	

























Foundation Years: COVID-19 update #22 – New FAQs – 19 November
Second Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)
This second FAQ document answers questions from the early years sector on the national lockdown. These answers have been checked with the Department for Education (DfE) and cover:
· Visits
· EYFS disapplications
· Workforce
· Funding and financial support
· Safety measures in settings
· + more
You can view the first set of FAQs here. If you have any further questions, please submit these to foundationyears@ncb.org.uk.
Read the FAQs

COVID-19 resources hub
The Foundation Years COVID-19 resources hub will continue to be updated to include the latest information and guidance on the national lockdown, in addition to hosting a variety of resources to support early years settings during the COVID-19 outbreak.
View the COVID-19 hub

https://foundationyears.org.uk/2020/11/covid-19-update-22-new-faqs-19-november/?utm_source=Foundation+Years&utm_campaign=50f0120b93-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2019_03_21_05_01_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_8f9a6de061-50f0120b93-321730862&mc_cid=50f0120b93&mc_eid=7d8a2d186c 

 






















HMRC: COVID-19: Employer support – live webinars
You can now claim for periods starting 1 November under the Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme (CJRS), which is running until the end of March for all parts of the UK.

You will still need to submit all final claims for periods up to 31‌‌‌ ‌October on or before 3‌‌‌‌0 November.
Make sure you have the latest information by joining the live Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme webinar, which includes:

· who can claim 
· who you can claim for 
· how to calculate what you can claim
· how to make a claim for all periods.

We will continue to update our webinars to reflect the latest information as it becomes available.
Register here 

We are also running monthly webinars on the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Statutory Sick Pay Rebate Scheme. Get the latest information on: 
· who can claim 
· who you can claim for 
· how to make a claim 
· what you may be entitled to, and more.

Register here
You can ask questions during all our live webinars using the on-screen text box. 
Our webinars are regularly updated to provide the latest government guidance on changes as they develop.



























Cold weather alerts & COVID
· The Berkshire cold weather plan  
· A double page infographic on how to keep warm and well
· A presentation summarising the local response to cold weather – Including the questions that we should be asking the most vulnerable, the impact of cold weather on COVID transmission and the key actions for different types of organisations e.g. CVS, healthcare, care homes, individuals

https://thelink.slough.gov.uk/news/cold-weather-alerts-covid 












Prevention and management of children choking on food 
You may be aware of the tragic occurrence at a Nursery in London just over a week ago where a 2 year old girl choked on a sausage while eating her lunch, and later died in hospital.

There has been too many of these tragic cases of children either choking on food, toys or other foreign objects over the years, and we just need to ensure we are doing all we possibly can to show due diligence. 

Please see the below guidance that covers the prevention and management of children choking on food. 









 














COVID dashboard & self-isolation documents 
Unfortunately, Slough has got the lowest use of the COVID dashboard across Berkshire, but there still seems to be  lots of people  asking for clear and transparent data. 

The community champions are doing their best to communicate the correct information to the community as they receive it in their weekly emails. 

The link to the dashboard is available here -www.berkshirepublichealth.co.uk/   
Images for social media attached…

I have also attached an infographic to support families if they have a child that has to self-isolate












Advertising vacancies 
Does your setting currently have vacant places for early years children?
If you would like the Early Years Service to promote your vacancies on our early years facebook page or the Slough Borough Council facebook and twitter pages please email earlyyears@slough.gov.uk and we will include your details in future posts about vacancies. Deadline this week Thursday 26th November by 11am

Alternatively please call Raj Braich on 07395 258 096




 








Early Years Service Annual Provider Audit 2020-21: Deadline Tuesday 1st December by 5pm

Slough Borough Council has an annual duty to evaluate the early years and childcare provision available in Slough. We therefore need to gather information from all providers regarding services offered to families and details about each setting’s operational arrangements. As outlined in the Provider Agreement for the Provision of Funded Early Education for 2, 3 and 4 Year Olds 2020 the local authority requires providers to complete an annual provider audit for sufficiency purposes. 

This year’s annual provider audit focuses on the impact of COVID-19 on the early years sector. The results will be used to create a Childcare Sufficiency Assessment (CSA) which will enhance our understanding of the early years market in Slough, enabling us to consider future developments and targeted support. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We are requesting that all providers complete the audit via an online survey 
· Childminders:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CSACMAUDIT
· PVI settings: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CSAPVIAudit
· Nursery Schools and schools with nursery classes: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CSASchoolsAudit

If you have any problems completing the audit online please contact Raj Braich - Project Support Officer on 07395 258096 or Aneesa Younus – Project Support Officer on 07923 260397. The deadline for the audit is 5pm on Tuesday 1st December 2020. 

For any further questions regarding the Annual Audit or the Childcare Sufficiency Refresh please contact Slough Early Years Service on 01753 476583.




























Talking Therapies has to offer for staff and families 
1. Talking Therapies is a free NHS service that supports the residents of Berkshire who may be struggling with difficulties including; low mood, anxiety and stress

1. Their services are available to anyone registered with a GP in Berkshire…. Clients can self-refer by calling the admin team on 0300 365 2000 or alternatively they can Sign Up via the website referral form. 

1. They offer a range of treatments including 1:1 therapy and online support…..Visit the website https://talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/our-therapies/ . 

1. There is also a Wellbeing for new parents page on their website that new parents can be signposted to https://talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/self-help-resources/wellbeing-for-new-parents/

1. An email template is attached that can be forwarded with the attached leaflet to families you work with so they can also be made aware of the support they offer. 

1. For staff they are able to offer an online session that can be shown at a staff meeting or group….This can either be a brief overview and presentation of their services, or you can request a presentation that specifically tackles how to manage stress and anxiety



[bookmark: _MON_1667804686]



























Training and Continuous Professional Development



We have spaces remaining on the below training course on ‘Early Years Schema Training’. You do not need an invite to book; please see the link provided below.
            
Schema 
Online Training 
This training will develop practitioners’ understanding of schematic play behaviour and explore how they can use these to effectively respond to children’s schemas to develop their dispositions for future learning in a positive behaviour environment

Thursday 10th December 2020
1pm – 2.30pm or 6.30pm – 8pm

Appropriate for practitioners working in the EYFS; PVIs, childminders and Teaching Assistants in nursery and reception classes

Cost: Full price for this training is £24.50 however we are offering an AUTUMN SPECIAL of 20% off book your space now for only £19.60

To Book (1pm): https://thelink.slough.gov.uk/events/early-years-schema-training

To Book (6.30pm): https://thelink.slough.gov.uk/events/early-years-schema-training-0


MULTI-AGENCY TRAINING OFFER 2020-21 is under review (Level 2 Safeguarding)
Covid 19 has presented many challenges for our workforce and has taught us a lot about Virtual working together!

We are currently revising all our training and developing virtual modules. We have committed to virtual training September through to March 2021 unless it is safe to have face to face training.

https://www.sloughsafeguardingpartnership.org.uk/scsp/scsp/training/multi-agency-training-offer-2020-21-refreshed-in-light-of-covid-19 

Safeguarding basics and COVID-19
Below is a link to a video which has been developed to cover the basics of safeguarding during COVID-19.  It covers safeguarding for both children and adults at home and also includes domestic abuse and exploitation. 

It takes less than 10 minutes to view and may be particularly useful as a resource for:- 
· redeployed staff 
· staff or volunteers  working in different ways within the safeguarding arena during this period 
· volunteers who do not read English very well as there is no requirement to read the slides. 

The messages are simple - “There is no excuse for abuse during Lockdown” and “Help is available -It is business as usual for safeguarding services”  

Link to Slough Safeguarding basics   https://youtu.be/RDc4mBGbRmA 

Safeguarding Level 3
It is always recommended that Designated Safeguarding Leads complete a localised Safeguarding course to ensure they have up to date information about local policy’s and procedures. Due to COVID 19 the Slough Safeguarding Partnership are currently unable to offer face to face training but will endeavour to review other options such as online training in the future. In the meantime there are a number of other organisations who offer Level 3 Safeguarding training online which you could access, however we strongly recommend that you ensure you are aware and up to date with Slough’s Safeguarding procedures https://berks.proceduresonline.com/slough/index.html 

Please note these courses are not recommendations and we are not endorsing the training. This list is not exhaustive   

Level 3 Safeguarding Children: Paediatric First Aid Training Online
This online safeguarding training level 3 course programme is aimed at all childminders, nursery staff, but also school teachers & support staff working with children & infants who could potentially assess and evaluating the needs of a child, infant or young person, who may be potentially at risk of harm.
https://www.onlinepaediatricfirstaid.co.uk/product/level-3-online-safeguarding-children-course-childminders-nursery-staff/

Designated Safeguarding Lead (Level 3): The National Nursery Training
As part of the National Nursery Training Designated Safeguarding Lead course you will learn:
· Understand the safeguarding structure and have an understanding of the law, policy and recommended guidance to uphold the highest safeguarding standards
· Understand the roles and responsibilities of the Designated Safeguarding Lead
· Be able to identify signs of possible abuse
· Understand the process to follow when a  safeguarding issue is identified
· Understand the correct procedure for dealing with disclosures.
· Understand the varying levels of need of individuals and processes to follow.
· Understand the correct procedure for recording information and following due process beyond referral to external agencies.
https://nationalnurserytraining.com/product/designated-safeguarding-lead-level-3/
Designated Safeguarding Lead online Course: EYFS Resources
The Designated Safeguarding Lead course covers the following:                                                                                                                                                        
◦the definition of safeguarding and child protection,
◦recap on signs and symptoms of abuse
◦how to report concerns
◦how to respond to allegations of abuse
◦recording information correctly
◦roles and responsibilities of people and agencies
◦creating a child protection policy
◦the role of a Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL)
https://www.eyfsresources.co.uk/training/early-years-safeguarding-courses/designated-safeguarding-lead-online-course 

NSPCC Safeguarding Training
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training 

Prevent
Prevent should be seen as part of the existing safeguarding framework; 
While it remains rare for children and young people to become involved in terrorist activity, young people from an early age can be exposed to terrorist & extremist influences or prejudiced views. As with other forms of safeguarding strategies, early intervention is always preferable. 

Slough Borough Council working with other local partners, families and communities, play a key role in ensuring young people and their communities are safe from the threat of terrorism. 
Prevent training, aims of session. 
• Understand Prevents aims 
• Think about who may be vulnerable to Extremism and Radicalisation – all forms 
• See why some people are able to influence and manipulate others to commit crimes 
• Recognise when a vulnerable individual may be in need of help 
• And be clear on what help and support looks like in this area, and who you should turn to if you have concerns 
• Look at the threats, risks and vulnerabilities

9th December 2020 @ 10am – 12pm
12th January 2021 @ 10am – 12pm
9th February 2021 @ 10am – 12pm
9th March 2021 @ 10am – 12pm

To book a free space please email Philip.Dobson@slough.gov.uk 

Alternative evening session will run on 23rd February 2021 @ 6.30pm – 8pm bookings via the Link https://thelink.slough.gov.uk/events/early-years-prevent-training-1

 





Strong Home Learning Experience to support children’s learning and development




National Literacy Trust – Words for life /New digital platforms for families and teachers
The virtual school library will help primary schools give children who have been most adversely affected by COVID-19 access to books all year round.  The words for life website supports with the home learning environment for children https://wordsforlife.org.uk/?mc_cid=ea64f10f58&mc_eid=dfacb06fa7 

The websites are packed with free books, fun activities and exclusive author content.
For more information look here

For Happy Healthy Early Years - Support from trusted NHS professionals https://healthforunder5s.co.uk/

Simple, fun activities for kids, from newborn to five https://hungrylittleminds.campaign.gov.uk/

Talk to your baby
www.talktoyourbaby.org 

Building a happy baby - a guide for parents
www.unicef.org.uk/babyfriendly

Education Endowment Foundation
NEW: Supporting reading at home - we have made some of our resources available in Polish, Punjabi, Urdu, Bengali, and Lithuanian. https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/covid-19-resources/support-resources-to-share-with-parents/ 

Improving the Home Learning Environment guide by the Department of Education and National Literacy Trust https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/756020/Improving_the_home_learning_environment.pdf 

The Toddler Meal Planner is a must have in every kitchen!
Created in collaboration with parents to solve a real need, it makes it easy for parents to get the balance right, helping to take the guesswork out of toddler meals and set up healthy habits for life at a critical time in children’s development. You can find the meal planner here
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Good Practice Guidance:

How to prevent and manage choking in children at mealtimes

The Child Accident and Prevention Trust (UK) states that every day 40 under 5’s are rushed to hospital after swallowing something dangerous, or choking on something. Food is the most likely culprit, and unfortunately too many children have tragically died in incidents where they have choked on food in nurseries.


Babies and young children are susceptible to choking because they have not yet developed full control of the muscles in their mouth and throat. Food (as well as any small toy or foreign object) can easily get stuck in a child’s throat causing muscle spasm, and the obstruction cuts off their airway making it difficult to breathe.


It is therefore imperative that food is prepared, cooked and presented correctly and appropriately for the age of the children.


Food preparation and presentation


Certain foods can be choking hazards:


· Whole grapes, cherries, blueberries, strawberries and cherry tomatoes


· Raw vegetables (due to their potential hardness)       


· Chunks of meat and sausages (due to shape and size)


· Chunks of cheese


· Popcorn


· Raisins


· Nuts (all our Children’s Centres remain ‘Nut free’ zones)


· Foods that are round and hard
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These foods should be suitably prepared and appropriate for each age group. Suitable preparation should include the following:


· Make sure there are no pips, stones, or popcorn kernels


· Cut fruit like grapes, blueberries, strawberries, and cherry tomatoes lengthways and not across the middle


· Raw vegetables should be presented in slices and not in circles or chunks


· Cut fruits like melon, apples and pears into slices instead of small chunks


· Peel the skin from any fruits as necessary, depending on the age of the children


· Cheese should be sliced or grated instead of cubed


· Ensure any bones are removed from meat and fish


· Cut up and portion food for the age of the child


· Sausages and meat should be cut into small pieces, and manageable for little mouths
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Safety at mealtimes (including snack time)


Mealtimes should be safe, enjoyable and times to support and train the children. Staff should be aware of how food should be prepared, presented and served for the different ages and stages of children. 


Babies (6months - 2yrs)  


· A child who is able to eat solid foods should be sat up and properly secured in a highchair, so that he/she can’t slip down while eating

· A child who is 6m+ and has started solid food but unable to sit up unaided should be held safely on the lap of the early years practitioner 

· A practitioner should be seated and supervising the children during the mealtime 

· The mealtime should not be hurried; allow time for the children to eat at their pace

· The food should be portioned in line with recommended guidelines, and cut up or mashed appropriately

· Raw vegetables like carrots should be lightly steamed to soften, before giving to babies as finger food. Hard fruits like apples and pears may also need to be prepared in this way and presented in slices and not chunks


· Independence and self-feeding is to be encouraged depending on the age and ability of each child, with support given as necessary

· A child  should be given time to chew each mouthful of food, especially if they are being fed 

· For self-feeders, encourage them to only put small amounts of food in their mouth, not too much in one go

· Ensure no food is left in a child’s mouth before they go to sleep

Younger and older toddlers (2-4 years)


· All children should be seated at the table to eat at mealtimes, including snack


· Supervision of the children should continue throughout the mealtimes


· Don’t allow children to walk around eating. Ensure each child has finished before leaving the table


· Special attention will be needed for any child with a medical condition that causes difficulties in swallowing. SEND children will also need special care, as they may be the ones that find it difficult to stay seated to eat


· Avoid rushing the mealtime and any avoidable distractions


· Encourage the children to chew their food well before swallowing


· Discourage any child from overfilling their mouth or eating too fast


· Control portion sizes…too much could encourage a child to rush his/her food


Staff responsibilities


1. Staff should be aware of the dangers of choking, and be able to remove any hazards and spot potential risks


2. Risk assessments should be in place for children with medical conditions and  additional needs


3. Mealtime policies and procedures are to be followed by all staff 


4. Staff are required to supervise the children throughout the mealtime


5. Notice if a child is not alert but falling asleep while eating. Deal with this accordingly


6. Staff should be trained in first aid, and be able to administer suitable care to a child who is choking


7. Ensure food prepared and served to babies and children are suitable for their stage of development and ability


8. Check that the food brought in from home in a child’s lunchbox is acceptable and suitably prepared. Make any necessary changes e.g. cut up any fruit, veg, cheese etc. Any foods that are not suitable for the child should be removed from the lunch and the appropriate discussion carried out with the parent/carer 


9. Give added support to children with additional needs, including feeding them suitable foods


10. Support the children who may be averse to trying new foods. These may be ‘picky eaters’ who can easily choke if they are not used to certain textures


11. Be a role model of how to eat well and safely
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By signing this guidance I acknowledge that I have read and understood the information provided.


Name:   ________________________________________________________________________________


Signature: ________________________________________________________________________________


Date:   ________________________________________________________________________________
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Safety at mealtimes (including snack time)
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· A child who is 6m+ and has started solid food but unable to sit up unaided should be held safely on the lap of the early years practitioner 
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· Don’t allow children to walk around eating. Ensure each child has finished before leaving the table


· Special attention will be needed for any child with a medical condition that causes difficulties in swallowing. SEND children will also need special care, as they may be the ones that find it difficult to stay seated to eat
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6. Staff should be trained in first aid, and be able to administer suitable care to a child who is choking


7. Ensure food prepared and served to babies and children are suitable for their stage of development and ability
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10. Support the children who may be averse to trying new foods. These may be ‘picky eaters’ who can easily choke if they are not used to certain textures


11. Be a role model of how to eat well and safely


[image: image6.jpg]



[image: image7.jpg]





By signing this guidance I acknowledge that I have read and understood the information provided.


Name:   ________________________________________________________________________________


Signature: ________________________________________________________________________________


Date:   ________________________________________________________________________________
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Feeling low, stressed, 


or worrying too much?
Talking Therapies are here to help – Your 
free, con�dential NHS Service in Berkshire


Find out more and sign up for support today:


talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/


Call us on – 0300 365 2000


Or discuss with your GP


We offer support to help with dif�culties such as:


Stress   |   Low Mood   |   Anxiety   |   Panic Attacks   |   Phobias  


 Sleep Di�culties   |   OCD   |   Trauma   |   Long Term Health Conditions


No GP referral needed –
sign up today!


Follow us @TTBerkshire







Talking Therapies Talking Health
Relieving distress and transforming lives in Berkshire


We are a free, confidential NHS service for those 17 and 
over, living in Berkshire. We offer help for difficulties such as:


• Stress


• Motivation or low confidence


• Frustration about not living up to
own expectations


• Excessive worry or panic attacks


• Phobias


• Depression


• Work stress


• Sleep


• Coping with a physical health
problem


• Obsession and compulsions


• Trauma-related stress


• Relationships


We offer therapies including:
• Cognitive Behaviour Therapy (CBT), Computerised CBT and ‘guided self-help’,these help people make 


changes in the ‘here and now’ to improve how they feel and resolve problems. The focus is on what 
people think and do and this affects the way they feel and function in life. Therapists help you to 
understand the nature of your difficulties and agree set goals to work on to overcome them.


• Stress Less workshops and Wellness courses.


• Counselling for Depression which helps you explore any problems causing you distress. Through 
exploring issues with a counsellor you may gain new understanding which can support you in finding 
your way forward.


• Interpersonal Psychotherapy for Depression (IPT) focuses on relationship areas that can contribute to 
personal difficulties.


Ways to access our service:
We are able to offer a translation and interpreter service.


If you would like to know more about our service, visit our website at:
www.talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk


You can self-refer by giving us a call today on 0300 365 2000, or visit your GP.


Alternatively, text ‘Talk’ and your postcode to 07500 915 968


For urgent medical or mental health care, contact your GP or you can call NHS 111. If 
you or anyone else is in immediate danger or harm then please call the Police or Ambulance 
service on 999.
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        Talking Therapies  
        Berkshire NHS Foundation Trust
        Postal address only: Fitzwilliam House,
        Skimped Hill, Bracknell, RG12 1LD
        Phone: 0300 365 2000
        Email: talkingtherapies@berkshire.nhs.uk


Good Afternoon,


Talking Therapies is a free NHS service here to support the residents of Berkshire who may be struggling with difficulties including; low mood, anxiety and stress at this unprecedented time. With the current situation we are all facing, it is to be expected many people will be struggling with feeling stressed, anxious and overwhelmed. 


We recognize families may need some support at this challenging time due to the current restrictions across the UK, making it harder to receive social support from family and friends.


With that in mind we have contacted you today to let you know Talking Therapies are here to support you.


Our services are available to anyone registered to a GP in Berkshire aged 17+. To start receiving support, please give our friendly and approachable admin team a call on 0300 365 2000, alternatively you can Sign Up via our website referral form. 


We offer a range of treatments including 1:1 therapy and online support. To find out more about what services we can offer please visit our website or see the attached leaflet.


We look forward to supporting you if you feel our services could be of benefit to you and/or your relatives. 


Kind Regards,


Talking Therapies
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Improving Access to Psychological Therapies – Relieving distress, transforming lives

The Community Health Services for Berkshire East and Berkshire West are part of Berkshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust as of 8 April 2011
Do you have any comments on our service? Telephone: 0118 960 5027, Email: trevor.lyalle@berkshire.nhs.uk,Website: www.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk or FREEPOST: RLYE-TKEY-UYKS
Berkshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust, Patients Advice & Liaison Service (PALS) Prospect Park Hospital, Honey End Lane, Reading,  RG30 4EJ






Feeling low, stressed, 


or worrying too much?
Talking Therapies are here to help – Your 
free, con�dential NHS Service in Berkshire


Find out more and sign up for support today:


talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/


Call us on – 0300 365 2000


Or discuss with your GP


We offer support to help with dif�culties such as:


Stress   |   Low Mood   |   Anxiety   |   Panic Attacks   |   Phobias  


 Sleep Di�culties   |   OCD   |   Trauma   |   Long Term Health Conditions


No GP referral needed –
sign up today!


Follow us @TTBerkshire







Talking Therapies Talking Health
Relieving distress and transforming lives in Berkshire


We are a free, confidential NHS service for those 17 and 
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changes in the ‘here and now’ to improve how they feel and resolve problems. The focus is on what 
people think and do and this affects the way they feel and function in life. Therapists help you to 
understand the nature of your difficulties and agree set goals to work on to overcome them.


• Stress Less workshops and Wellness courses.


• Counselling for Depression which helps you explore any problems causing you distress. Through 
exploring issues with a counsellor you may gain new understanding which can support you in finding 
your way forward.


• Interpersonal Psychotherapy for Depression (IPT) focuses on relationship areas that can contribute to 
personal difficulties.


Ways to access our service:
We are able to offer a translation and interpreter service.


If you would like to know more about our service, visit our website at:
www.talkingtherapies.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk


You can self-refer by giving us a call today on 0300 365 2000, or visit your GP.


Alternatively, text ‘Talk’ and your postcode to 07500 915 968


For urgent medical or mental health care, contact your GP or you can call NHS 111. If 
you or anyone else is in immediate danger or harm then please call the Police or Ambulance 
service on 999.
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        Berkshire NHS Foundation Trust
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